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Dear parent, 
Last week Year 2 classes were invited to visit Fulwell Juniors and were able to do some pond 
dipping. As the photos below reveal, there were newts, frogs and still some remaining tadpoles. 
The children took nets and buckets and returned everything to the water afterwards.  
The dance festival was enjoyed by everybody and children and staff alike loved every minute of 
it. The many responses received to the form confirm that this is one of the favourite events of 
the year. We were lucky that the weather was perfect –not too hot and no rain! DVD’s that have 
been ordered should be available next week. 
Year 1 and Year 2 children have also shared a concert with parents. The Year 2 concert is always 
emotional as the children reach the end of Key stage 1 and look forward to the challenges of 
junior school. Year 2 classes enjoyed their visit to Hartlepool historic quay. Our thanks to 
parents, to SOFIA, to the children and their jumble sale all of which helped reduce the costs. 
This was a very expensive visit and we will try to find alternatives next year. That said, it was a 
memory made that children will remember for a long time. Staff were complimented by a Seaburn 
family as to how well behaved the children were! 
Pirate fun day was a soaking day and some photos later in the newsletter captured the moment 
when the staff squirted the children as they posed for a photograph! Great fun was had by all.  
Reception classes also decided to have some fun time outdoors, water involved but not pirates… 
More information will follow regarding this. 
As we approach the last week, Year 2 leavers assemblies are taking place and the children have a 
party/disco event on Wednesday. The concert over the last two days was wonderful and I know 
family members will have enjoyed these events. Sports week next week which means sports 
clothes for all EXCEPT year 2. Year 2 children are asked to come in uniform Monday,                    
Tuesday and Thursday and bring sports clothes to change into….  





 

HATRLEPOOL Year 2 children visited Hartlepool Historic Quay. This was a 

long way to travel and some children fell asleep on the coach on the return journey! They 
certainly had a fabulous time and the guides and experiences ensured they remained 
focused throughout.  



 

PIRATE FUN DAY… 
Lots of 
water, 

designed 
boats, 

floating and 
sinking! 



 

YEAR 1 and YEAR 2 concerts 
Year 1 and year 2 children had their families attend school for two performances. 
Supported by Dr Renwick and Mrs Witten, the children sang a range of songs they 
learned during the year. There were also recorders and violins being played as 
children sang in two parts. They sounded lovely and the DVD’s will offer a long 
term keep sake of these special moments. 
 
Year 3 came to watch the final practice and friends were reunited as the children 
all spent time together outdoors. The pictures below show the meadow in use! 


